

"One doesn't care how much you know, until he knows how much you care."

GFWC Kentucky 4th District

NEWSLETTER No. 014

June 2013

Editor: Diane Willis

Note from your Governor

Thank you again for your willingness to serve the GFW Kentucky 4th District and your community.

There is not a plan for a Summer Workshop at state or district level; however, there will be a meeting of club presidents or a representative in July. Notification will be sent later. That will provide time to discuss reporting, score card, membership and leadership issues. Also, plans for the fall conference will be presented.

Hope every member is involved in preparations for the Arts & Crafts contest at the fall convention. I'm certainly looking forward to seeing what beautiful works of art will be presented.

I, also, look forward to making visits to each club.

If you have any questions or need assistance, please call me.

GFWC Kentucky Fourth District Club News

These Club Women attended the GFWC Kentucky Convention in April. Betty Jackson, Linda Peterson, Betty Sue French, Joyce Bell, Becky Brecht, Jackie Ball, Regina Lancaster, Pat Nuccitelli, Diane Willis, Cora Ellen McKinley, Pam Harville, Sheila Enyart, Gaye Gardner. Not in the picture Delwin Blair, Dot McCall, Maritza Johnson, Nora Sweat, Deen Smith, and Trina Summers. Hope others will plan to attend next year.



Radcliff Woman's Club

Florence Mason and Sheila Enyart represented their club at the North Hardin High School Night of the Arts. They participated in the Empty Bowl Project, purchasing \$5 dinners with proceeds going to Warm Blessings. The meal was prepared by the school's culinary students. Stage and musical presentations, written scenes and monologues, as well as vocal, chamber wind and jazz performances, were presented by students. During the evening participants took the gallery walk, where student art work was displayed – sketches, sculpture, drawings and paintings in various media. These club women support and encourage local talents in arts.

Date to Remember -

- Send in to District and State your new officers list as soon as possible.
- Articles for next Newsletter should be sent to my e-mail address by July 15
- September 21 GFWC KY 4th District Fall Conference, Arts & Crafts Contest – hosted by Bullitt County
- August 1 Deadline for articles to **Kentucky Clubwoman**, send to <u>Patticross@bellsouth.net</u>. Need this for score card credit
- March 1, 2014 GFWC Ky 4th District Winter Conference, Student Arts
 & Crafts Contest hosted by Woman's Club of Elizabethtown